
 

No. AIBSNLEA/CHQ/CMD/2009            DATED 07.07.2009 

To, 

Shri Kuldeep Goyal, 
Chairman cum Managing Director, 
BSNL 
NEW DELHI- 110001. 
 
Sub: Non finalization of Group ‘A’ RRs in BSNL-Reg. 
 
Sir, 
 

We are constraint to bring to your kind notice that the members of this association are 
seriously frustrated and agitated against non finalization of Group ‘A’ RRs . 
 

About nine years are completing after formation of BSNL w.e.f. 01.10.2000, but no 
Group ‘B’ or Adhoc Group ‘A’ level executives in BSNL has been promoted on regular basis 
on the pretext of pending Group ‘A’ RRs. BSNL executives after their absorption in BSNL  
are simply retiring as Gr. ‘B’ or adhoc Group ’A’ level executives, Whereas, UPSC has 
conducted a number of DPCs after 01.10.2000 for promotion from STS to JAG, JAG to SAG 
and SAG to HAG of Indian Telecom Service Group ‘A’ of department of 
Telecommunications. These promotions of deputationists have taken place even against the 
posts created by BSNL of which is the Public Sector Undertaking. After these promotions 
these officers are continued to serve in BSNL. 
 

It is reliably learnt that BSNL Board has approved the Group ‘A’ RRs, but the same 
is not being notified. The absorbed Group ‘B’ and Group ‘A’ level executives in BSNL, if 
they could have continued in DOT by not taking absorption in BSNL, during these 9 years 
period w.e.f. 01.10.2000 so many of them could have been promoted as regular Group ‘A’ 
officers by UPSC. It is a gross injustice to the absorbed BSNL executives. This has caused 
serious discontent and frustration in the minds of absorbed executives. 
 

It is also understood that BSNL Management Committee has decided to start the 
process of regularisation of Adhoc Group ‘A’ level executives, but the same is being delayed 
on the pretext of holding of DPCs from Adhoc to regular posts in the same cadre which is not 
at all justified, since the attendant conditions, eligibility criteria and DPC level is the same 



for Adhoc or regular. Hence it is a technical transition from Adhoc to regular on the same 
post/grade. 
 

In view of the above, we shall request you to kindly intervene in the matter so that 
Group ‘A’ RRs approved by BSNL Board are immediately notified and the regularization of 
Adhoc Group ‘A’ executives is completed from the date of adhoc DPC. 
 
 

With kind regards,           
        Yours Sincerely,   

                                                                                                                                             -sd-      
           (Prahlad Rai)  

                                 General Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Copy to: Shri Siddhartha Behura, Secretary (T), Govt. Of India, New Delhi- 110001 
 2.   Shri Gopal Das, Director (HR),BSNL New Delhi-110001. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 


